FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: MARCH 2, 2006
Contact: Bob Weiner or Rebecca VanderLinde

301-283-0821 or 202-329-1700
4-STAR GENERAL BARRY McCAFFREY (Former U.S. Drug Czar) AND TOP U.S. DRUG TREATMENT CEO BARRY KARLIN TO JOIN NM SEC OF HEALTH MICHELLE LUJAN GRISHAM IN ANNOUNCING NATIONAL MODEL METHADONE TREATMENT PROGRAM FOR OPIATE ADDICTED PRISON INMATES:
PROGRAM IS FIRST IN SOUTHWESTERN U.S.

1PM MONDAY, MARCH 6, METROPOLITAN DETENTION CENTER,

100 John Dantis Drive, SW, Albuquerque 

MEDIA ALSO WELCOME ON TOUR TO FOLLOW
(Albuquerque, NM)—Four-Star General Barry McCaffrey, who was the country’s longest serving Drug Czar from 1995-2001, now national security professor at West Point and a terrorism-national security expert in the media, together with Dr. Barry Karlin, CEO of CRC Health Group, the nation’s largest drug treatment provider, join New Mexico Secretary of Health Michelle Lujan Grisham Monday at a news conference announcing a model methadone drug treatment program for opiate-addicted prison inmates. The unique program is the first in the Southwestern United States (only five other programs are underway in the entire United States – New York, Baltimore, Providence, Orlando, and Seattle).
The announcement will be at 1PM, Monday, March 6, at the Metropolitan Detention Center, 100 John Dantis Drive, SW, Albuquerque, in the conference room of the jail, near the entrance.  Following the announcement, media will be welcome on the tour to follow, to see the medical clinic and talk to inmates prescribed methadone.
The Methadone Maintenance Treatment program at MDC is a joint collaboration between the Metropolitan Detention Center, the State of New Mexico Department of Health, CRC Health Group, Correction Medical Services, and the State of New Mexico Methadone Authority.   The new treatment program allows for methadone treatment for prisoners actively enrolled in a methadone program at the time of their incarceration if they meet specific criteria including a sentence of less than a year, last methadone dose within the last two weeks, and wishing to participate.  The program also provides regular counseling at the client’s request.
General McCaffrey as Drug Czar and since has strongly advocated drug treatment for the prison population because of the link between drugs and crime—60% of arrestees have tested positive for illegal drugs in 30 cities in DOJ surveys, and some experts place the numbers even higher.  “Drug treatment for the prison population provides an opportunity to reduce crime and recidivism in a prime target group—it can make a big difference in crime,” Gen. McCaffrey stated.  “The New Mexico methadone program will help addicts who otherwise would return to heroin, OxyContin, and other opiates, as well as a life of crime.   This is a national model program with huge potential. I congratulate Secretary Grisham and Governor Richardson.”
CRC Health Group provides the methadone and medical supervision for the program.  CRC CEO Dr. Karlin commented: “CRC Health Group is proud to participate in the joint collaboration to treat a population with such great need.  Secretary Grisham’s vision will be a model for drug treatment across the nation.  This kind of drug treatment may be the most effective anti-crime action we can provide, and it restores productive lives.”
